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4Councior Gamba: Time 
to prioritize walkability

MILWAUKIE CITY COUNCIL  Mayor Jeremy Ferguson  Scott Churchill  Mark Gamba  Dave Hedges  Mike Miller

Honoring the fallen   
Milwaukie’s  Local Leaders

It’s official - with the signing of the contract 
between the City and Vietnam Combat 
Veterans, Ltd. last month, The Moving Wall - a 
traveling replica of the Vietnam Memorial Wall 
in Washington DC - will come to the grounds 

of Milwaukie High 
School next summer 
between August 23rd 
and August 26th, 2015. 

In April 2013 the 
City and Milwaukie 
Legion Post #180 
entered a partnership 
to join the nation-
wide Department of 
Defense’s Vietnam 
50th Commemoration 

program, which stipulates the City and Legion 
organize two commemorative events a year for 
the next three years. Hosting The Moving Wall 
next year will be the first major event.

Thousands are expected to visit the 
monument to pay homage, and Jerry Craig  
of the Legion, community members, and 
City staff have been meeting since last spring 
to plan the event, and are putting a call out 
for volunteers to help create an experience 
that honors those from Milwaukie and the 
nation whose names are on the monument. 

Those interested in helping plan for the 
event, staff the event, or make a donation to 
fund the effort, are encouraged to contact 
Jerry by phone at 503-723-9988, or email 
linda@hammy.org. 

City sells bonds

Glimpse into our mysterious 
universe at “Astronomy for Every-
one: Size & Scale of the Universe,” 
a family program for all ages. 

Learn about the size and scale of 
the universe with Kevin Manning, 
a retired astrophysicist and former 
NASA consultant on Wednesday, 

The City Code Corner 
& Police Chief’s Corner

Explore the universe with NASA consultant

Because of the soundness of its financial stand-
ing, the City was able to secure an even lower 
interest rate than it was forecasting when it sold 
the bonds voters approved in last May’s election. 

The City’s interest rate with TriMet on its $4 
million light rail construction debt was at 5%, 
but with the 2.86% True Interest 
Cost the City locked-in last month, 
the City will save $587,000 over 
the 20-year life of the bond. 

In addition to bettering the 5% 
interest rate of the TriMet obliga-
tion, with selling these bonds the 
City will pay off TriMet and alle-
viate the pressure of making these 
payments from the City’s General 
Fund. 

Thanks again to the Milwaukie voters for ap-
proving the selling of these bonds.

August 21st from 7 to 8:30 p.m. at 
the Pond House.

During the nearly hour-and-
a-half-long program, which is 
part of the library’s free event 
series “Summer Days and Nights,” 
Manning will give a PowerPoint 
presentation, showing video foot-

age of cosmic occurrences. Then, 
if weather permits, attendees 
will be able to peer through his 
powerful 200-millimeter, eight-
inch-diameter-mirror reflector 
telescope, which he says gathers 
500 times more light than the 
unaided eye.

Almost 7K for K-9’s

5 Library 
Programs

Please see K9, on page 2

With almost 70 walkers, 
various donors and sponsors, 
and dozens paying for a chance 
to sink Police Chief Bartol and 
Officer Billy Wells in the dunk 
tank, almost $7,000 was raised 
at the 9K for K9 event held 
August 19th for Milwaukie’s 
K9 unit. 

The event grows each year. 
This year’s festivities included 
music, a martial arts display, a Island Station NDA Chair 

Karin Power 
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Time to prioritize walkability
This month's Councilor Column is written by 
Councilor Mark Gamba. To contact Mark, call 503-
786-7514 or email gambam@MilwaukieOregon.gov.

BE PREPARED
Many in Oregon are experiencing the ferocity of forest 

fires. Here are a few reminders for the city-dweller on 
fire safety.

Use baking soda, smother with a tight lid or use a fire 
extinguisher to put out a grease fire - never use water; be 
sure you have smoke alarms in bedrooms and on each 
level of your home; be sure to test the smoke alarms 
monthly and replace the alarm every 10 years.

Create a “home escape plan” from each room, know 
where you’ll meet up and PRACTICE THIS PLAN 
with your family. Keep cool.

Buckle up for belt blitz
With the support of state grant money Milwaukie Police will 

be sending out extra traffic patrols from Aug. 25th thru Sept. 
7th, to tighten up seat-belt and child safety seat compliance. 

Milwaukie Officers will target roadways where unbuckled 
accidents result in the most harm - McLoughlin Boulevard, 
Highway 224, Lake Road and other arterials.

Statewide crash fatality and injury rates have dropped 54% 
and 24% respectively since passage of the adult belt law in 
1990. The law, combined with active enforcement, has resulted 
in a 2013 Oregon belt use rate of 98% for all occupants, 
placing Oregon among the top two belt-use states in the U.S.

Over one hundred city, county and state police agencies 
utilized safety belt overtime grants in 2013.

City Hall kiosk unveiled
Thanks to the efforts of community members Mary Weick 

and Linda Hedges, and the funding partners of Johnson 
Controls, the 
Milwaukie Rotary 
Club, Celebrate 
Milwaukie Inc. and 
Bob’s Red Mill, the 
City unveiled its 
new information 
kiosk outside City 
Hall on July 11th. 

Mary and Linda 
championed the 
idea to establish a place where residents could go in times of 
an emergency to gather response information.

The kiosk will also display information about community 
events, City programs and sustainability information. 

There is nothing quite like a 
pleasant stroll from your home and 
through your Neighborhood.  

Whether you have a destination 
in mind like a park, or the grocery 
store, or you are just out enjoying 
the weather and connecting with 
your neighbors, nothing makes a 

community more livable than the ability to walk safely 
through its streets. As a child I was prone to wander 
and explore, first on foot and later on my bike. To this 
day it is one of my greatest pleasures.

In many parts of Milwaukie, that lovely and 
simple desire is, at best, uncomfortable, and at worst, 
downright dangerous. Most people you talk to would 
agree with this and most City Councilors through the 
years have espoused the importance of sidewalks on 
busy streets.Our Transportation System Plan has a 
long list of desperately needed sidewalk infrastructure, 
and yet we do not prioritize the actual building of 
sidewalks. “It’s too expensive” we are told, “The City 
can’t afford it.” On the surface, leaving everything else 
exactly the same, they are right. The City runs a very 
tight ship financially. The question is: What are our 
priorities? If we truly believe that a walkable City is a 
more livable, vibrant, happy City, then we need to put 
our money where our mouth is.

Nowhere are safe streets more important than 
around our schools. A small group of proactive citizens 
have begun working with the schools to prioritize the 
needed infrastructure that would allow kids to walk 
and bike to school safely. If you would like to be 
involved, please contact me.

The next and most crucial step is for the City to 
prioritize the funds necessary to start the process of 
making our entire City safe and comfortable to walk 
through.  

K9 from page 1

raffle, the dunk tank, and a solid presence from the Clackamas 
Sheriff’s Office, the Milwaukie Police Cadets, and Clackamas 
County Fire District No. 1. If you’d like to make a donation 
to the K9 unit, visit www.milwaukiepsf.org.
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Police from page 1

In the Works Project Updates from 
Engineering Department

Phase II Milwaukie Riverfront Park Construction
The in-water work to remove the old boat ramp, pilings 
and vegetation is on-schedule and the old parking areas 
have been ground down into material that will be used 
in the new parking areas called for as part of Phase II 
construction. The site is now being regraded and will be 
reseeded. In August the park’s new entrance and parking 
areas at the south end of the site will be constructed in 
order to shift workers to the Washington Street exit at 
the end of the month.

17th Avenue Multiuse Path
Design on the multiuse path that will link the Trol-
ley Trail with the Springwater Corridor is underway 
and the project team is meeting with nearby property 
owners such as Waverly Golf Club and the Milwaukie 
Pioneer Cemetery to make sure they are informed and 
their concerns are resolved as design is finalized. The 
project will create an at-grade travel lane for bikes and 
pedestrians on 17th Avenue between Harrison and the 
Springwater Corridor. The target is to complete the 
design by the end of the year.  

Monroe Street Waterline Replacement and Repaving
With the installation of 1,400 feet of new, more earth-
quake resistant, longer-lasting ductile iron waterline 
pipe between Main Street and 28th Avenue wrapping 
up in early August, Monroe Street, between McLough-
lin and Oak Street, will then be reconstructed. After 
construction, the roadway will be restriped temporarily.

MPD carries the torch

Think safety in summer Shape your City - Run for  
Council, join committee

While the next City Council election isn’t until the General 
Election in November 4, 2014, there are some important filing 
dates coming up for those interested in running for Council.

May 4 - The last day to establish residency within City limits.
August 25 - First day to file nomination papers and petitions.
Aug. 26 - Last day to file nomination papers and petitions.
Aug. 29 - Last day to withdraw candidacy.
Sept. 8 - Last day to file Voter Pamphlet materials.
Nov. 4 - Election Day.
Jan. 6 - Newly elected Councilors and Mayor are sworn-in.
For more information email ocr@MilwaukieOregon.gov, or 

visit www.clackamas.us/elections.

Summer and Safety … they go hand in 
hand. As you prepare for outdoor activities 
this summer, please think about safety first.

From bike helmets to life jackets, take 
the time to ensure you, your family and 
friends are prepared to have fun.

Clackamas Fire will be hosting many 
events this summer that focus on safety to 
include education campaigns, fire station 

open houses, safety fairs, community events and much more.
As a reminder, backyard burning is now closed until the fall. 

For information regarding public events, public education, 
and safety reminders, please visit us at www.clackamasfire.com 
or stop by any one of our community fire stations.

Chief Fred Charlton

Officer Clare Burnum (sunglasses) 
and Chief Bartol (right)

Milwaukie Police Officer 
Clare Burnum carried the torch, 
literally and figuratively, for the 
City’s Police Force on August 7th 
as part of the Clackamas County 
Law Enforcement Torch Run 
for Special Olympics. 

Special Olympics Oregon 
offers training and competition 
opportunities in 14 different 
Olympic-style sports. There are 
three sports seasons throughout 
the year, with statewide compe-
titions and training in winter, 
summer and fall.

Special Olympics Oregon 
holds events in every region of 
the state, every month of the year, providing athletes the op-
portunity to compete and train as often as they choose. To learn 
more, or to donate, visit www.soor.org.

County offers grants
Last year successful community events such as the Milwaukie 

Festival of Short Film, the Davis Graveyard and the Farmers’ 
Market all received grant monies made available by Clackamas 
County through its Community Partnership Program.

The agency is granting money for 2014-2015, so if you 
have an idea for an event or program that will bring folks to 
Milwaukie, it might be eligible to receive some funding to get 
the idea off the ground. For more information, visit the City’s 
website, or call 503-786-7503.
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Written by Tim Salyers, Code Compliance Coordinator

The City Code Corner

Climbing artifacts on display
Written by Greg Hemer, member of the Milwaukie Historical Society

The City Code Corner
Written by Tim Salyers, Code Compliance Coordinator

The Chief ’s Corner
Written by Steve Bartol, Police Chief

Our Street and Storm Departments have collaborated 
with the Code Enforcement Department to create a new 
brochure directed to help you better understand what 
maintenance you are required to do to keep people safe 
and keep the City’s infrastructure safe. 

Keeping the public right-of-way clear of obstructions is 
important for vehicle traffic and also required maintenance 
of the streets. Soon you may be getting a brochure left at 
your door by our Public Works Department as a friendly 
reminder that your vegetation needs to be trimmed away 
from a stop sign or notifying you your basketball hoop 
can’t be left in the street. If you have any questions about 
the brochure or the code give me a call at 503-786-7409.

Upstairs at 3737 SE Adams St. in the Milwaukie Museum 
you will find a display of rock climbing gear from the early 
1970’s. This is no ordinary set of climbing gear though. 
The gear was used by Dean Caldwell, a Milwaukie High 
School graduate to climb The Wall of Morning Glory or 
Dawn Wall, a face of El Capitan in Yosemite National 
Park, for the very first time. 

The climb was not easy. According to the book, Climbing 
in North America by Chris Jones, Caldwell and Warren 
Harding started in early October, choosing a different line 
from those taken on earlier attempts. With 300 lbs. of 
gear they took 12 days to reach the level of the previous 
attempted climbs. A four-day storm forced them to cling 
on the rock face in their “bat tents.” 

After 20 days, 1,000 feet was left to reach the summit. No 
one had stayed on a climb this long. The Park Service sent 
out a helicopter rescue party, only to be told by Cardwell 
and Harding, “the rescue is unwanted, unwarranted, and 
will not be accepted.” On the 27th day the climbers pulled 
themselves over the rim to a slew of television cameras. The 
climb was hailed as the greatest climb since Mt. Everest.

For more interesting, exciting, and adventurous 
Milwaukie-related stories, please visit the Museum on 
Saturdays or Sundays from 1 to 5 p.m., like us on Faebook, 
or join the Milwaukie Historical Society. With membership 
we will preserve the past for future generations.

Left to their own, some kids can end up in circumstances 
where they are forced to make tough calls related to alcohol, 
drugs or other criminal matters.  

Healthy parent involvement can help reduce these issues. 
Be familiar with Oregon Curfew Laws, and laws related 
to minors in possession of alcohol. Remember also that 
providing alcohol to minors or a place to consume alcohol 
is also illegal. Before parting ways with your child for the 
evening make sure you know their plans. Talk to them 
about alcohol and drug use and discuss safety plans in case 
they end up in a bad situation and need an exit plan.

For more tips, visit National Institute for Alcohol Abuse 
and Alcoholism website.

Lewelling Park Concerts 
Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m.
Ball-Michel Park, Stanley & Willow 
August 6 ~ Pete Krebs and the Portland 
Playboys, www.petekrebsmusic.com/
music/the-portland-playboys
August 13 ~ Stolen Sweets, www.stolensweets.com
August 20 ~ Norman Sylveste 
www.normansylvester.com
August 27 ~ Slicker Country Band 
www.reverbnation.com/slickerband

Concerts in Scott Park 
Wednesdays,  noon
Scott Park, 10660 SE 21st Ave.
August 6:  Scott White Duo - Velvet Blues

August 13:  School of Rock - Classic Rock

August 20:  Robbie Laws Trio - Rockin’ Blues

August 27:  Kivett Bednar & Mary Miele - 
	 Traditional Blues

Music In
	 Milwaukie!
Ardenwald’s Concerts in the Park 
Thursdays,  7 p.m., Ardenwald Park, 
3667 SE Roswell St.
August 7th ~ Kevin Selfe and the 		
	 Tornadoes ~ Blues
August 14th ~ Whispering Roses ~ Folk
August 21st ~ Ian McFeron ~ Folk
August 28th ~ Lincoln’s Beard ~ Rock
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Building Milwaukie
Community Development Projects

Moving Forward Milwaukie
For several months the project team has been meeting 

with the Advisory Committee, Planning Commission, 
and City Council to draft and finalize the Action and 
Implementation Plan (AIP) for downtown and central 
Milwaukie. Council is tentatively scheduled to adopt 
the AIP on August 19th. In the meantime, work has 
begun on a package of plan and code amendments 
for downtown and a land use and transportation plan 
for central Milwaukie. The Advisory Committee will 
discuss draft downtown code amendments and a land 
use concept for Central Milwaukie on August 13. Stay 
tuned to the project website (www.milwaukieoregon.gov/
planning/movingforward) for additional information and 
updates or contact Project Manager Li Alligood at 503-
786-7627 or alligoodl@milwaukieoregon.gov.

Monroe Street Greenway Concept Project
The project will kick off in early September with 

the first meeting of the Project Advisory Committee 
(PAC), comprised of local stakeholders and technical 
advisors. The project will include at least two open 
workshops where stakeholder input and design elements 
will be discussed as part of creating the plan for future 
improvements on Monroe Street. Those interested are 
encouraged to contact Associate Planner Brett Kelver at 
503-786-7657 or kelverb@milwaukieoregon.gov.

Library packed with 
summer programs for all

Milwaukie Business Spotlight

Classic Exhibits Inc., recognized as one of the best 
tradeshow and retail exhibit fabricators and designers in 
North America, makes its home right here in Milwaukie 
in the North Industrial Area. 

“We’re close to Portland, close to the airport and close 
to Highway 205,” Vice President Kevin Carty says. “The 
location is close to home for 75% of our workforce. And 
the area provides all the service and  amenities we as a 
business need as well as our employees look for in a work 
location.”

Kevin explained his company focuses on building a 
shared success with the distributors they’re building the 
exhibits for. “Their success is our success!” Kevin says.

P) 503-652-2100 	 W) www.classicexhibits.com

In addition to the Fizz Boom Read reading program for 
kids, teens and adults where all can win fantastic prizes 
every week, the summer is packed with programs for adult 
patrons as part of the Summer Days & Summer Nights 
campaign. 

Here are some highlights, but there’s even more. Check 
www.milwaukieoregon.gov/library for the full slate of 
activities.
Every Wednesday at 
noon, Historic Mil-
waukie Scott Park 
Concert:
August 5th – Tues. at 2 p.m.: Folktales 

brought to life by actors from Page-
2Stage Express. Live theater for ages 
5 & up. In Scott Park, weather permitting.

August 7th – Thurs. at 2 p.m.: Fear No Bees!  Brian 
Lacy introduces the world of honeybees. Includes bee facts, 
game, hands-on activities and honey tasting. Ages 5 & up. 

August 7th – Summer Nights at the Ledding Library – Author 
Presentation: Tina Connolly on her books Ironskin and Cop-
perhead - 7 to 8 p.m. at the Pond House.

August 12th – Tues. from 11 a.m. to 12 p.m.: “See to Read” free 
vision screenings offered in the children’s library by the Elks 
Children’s Eye Clinic/OHSU for ages 3-7.

August 12th – Tues. at 2 p.m.: Reptile Man! Ages 5 & up. In Scott 
Park, weather permitting.

August 13th – Weds. at 2 p.m.:  Crafternoon - tattoo a banana & 
other food art. Ages 10 & up.

August 13th – Weds. from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.: Game Night. Get 
your game on! Play board & card games.

August 14th – Thurs. at 2 p.m.: Summer snowstorm snowglobe 
craft. Ages 5 & up.

August 14th – Trivia Night with “The Librarian” – 7 p.m. at the 
GameRoom, 1926 SE Scott St. Individuals and teams of up 
to four compete for prizes in a quest to find out: Do you know 
more than a librarian?

August 16th - Milwaukie Poetry Series William Stafford Birthday 
Celebration – 2 to 4 p.m. at the Pond House. This event is 
hosted by Greg Chaimov and Tom Hogan. The featured read-
ers are Lisa Steinman and Jim Shugrue. There will be an Open 
Mic after the featured readers. 

August 21st – Foreign Film Night: showing “A Peck on the Cheek” 
– 7 p.m. at the Pond House.
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Each Neighborhood Association has a Land Use 
Chair monitoring applications the City receives. 

To help track the process, these are upcoming Land 
Use/Development Review hearings, and Planning •  August 26 - Moving Forward Milwaukie Central Milwaukie 	

	 draft concept, tentative

Commission (PC) Agenda items. Dates are subject to 
change. Check  the City’s website for details. 

Ardenwald/J.c.

No Re g u l a r Me e t i n g s Th r o u g h Su mm  e r
	 Written By Jeff Davis, Chair

n

n

Our Neighborhood Association is on summer break in 
August and will resume regular meetings on Mon., Sept. 22nd, 
6:30 p.m. at Milwaukie Grind on SE 32nd Ave. 

Don’t miss our summer concert series every Thursday in 
August in Ardenwald Park (3637 SE Roswell St). The concerts 
begin at 7 p.m. and end at dusk. Food and beverages will be 
for sale by several food trucks at each concert. There will also 
be raffle prizes. This year’s lineup includes:

August 7th ~ Kevin Selfe and the 	
	 Tornadoes ~ Blues August 14th ~ 
Whispering Roses ~ Celtic Sacred Folk

August 21st ~ Ian McFeron (left)
	~ Acoustic Folk

August 28th ~ Lincoln’s 
Beard ~ Folk/Rock

National Night 
Out festivities will 
be held on August 

7th starting at 6 p.m. before the concert. Police, Fire, and other 
public representatives will be present to provide educational 
and fun information about public safety for the entire family.

Just recently I was enjoying that part of the evening when the 
temperatures begin to drop, the sounds of summer abound, 
and the colors of the sky from the setting sun entertain. I 
was also so lucky to be sharing this time with some Lewelling 
neighbors on their back porch while we grilled and drank 
some local brew from Breakside Brewery. As our conversation 
bounced back and forth between music, gardening, work, 
dreams, and family I kept thinking about a concept I hear 
more and more about – the sharing (or collaborative) economy. 

One definition of the sharing economy is “a socio-economic 
system built around the sharing of human and physical assets.” 
Not really a new model at all but the current twist seeks to 
leverage information technology to empower the sharing 
economy.

While my friends shared dinner with me (and I in return 
shared my growler) it made me really ponder the possibilities 
and realize that there are so many ways to strengthen our 
community via the sharing economy. It doesn’t even take 
technology, just a chance to talk with your neighbors. 

Come join your neighbors at Music in the Park next month 
and for our next meeting in September! If you cannot attend 
but want to have a voice, contact me at lewellingtrotter@
outlook.com.

LEWELLING

a

No Re g u l a r Me e t i n g s Th r o u g h Su mm  e r
	 Written By Bryan Trotter, Chair

a

Historic Milwaukie k

k

At our August Neighborhood meeting, Reliable Credit 
provided an overview of their proposal to add employee 
parking which would require demolition of a building that 
houses several businesses on Main Street, between Scott 
Street and Harrison in Downtown. Businesses affected by this 
proposal include Wind Horse Coffee and Casa de Tamales.

The Neighborhood does not support the removal of the 
building on Main Street or the loss of businesses for another 
parking lot. We are asking the City to work with Reliable 
Credit to help find a solution to address their parking needs.  

In the coming month, sign toppers will be installed 

throughout the Historic Milwaukie Neighborhood. The 
sign toppers feature the Lot Whitcomb steamboat, the first 
steamboat built on the Willamette River and an integral 
part of the early history of Milwaukie. The sign toppers were 
designed by Gabe Storm of PDX Designs and are awesome.  
For more information about Lot Whitcomb, the steamboat 
and Milwaukie’s early days, visit the Milwaukie Museum.  

Come to our NDA meeting on August 11th for updates 
on a number of projects in the neighborhood: the Adams 
Street Connector Project, the pedestrian bridge under the 
light rail bridge, the 17th Avenue pedestrian and bike path, 
and Riverfront Park. Steve Butler, Community Development 
Director, and Jason Rice, Engineering Director, will be at our 
meeting to discuss these projects.

This year the Neighborhood picnic will be held on Sept. 
12th. We’ll have additional details at the August meeting.

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o rm  a t i o n:
	A u g u s t 11 t h,  6 :30 p .m.  Po n d Ho u s e
Written By Dion Shepard, Chair
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Lake Road h

h

No Re g u l a r Me e t i n g s Th r o u g h Su mm  e r
By Debby Patten, Chair

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o rm  a t i o n:
	 Su mm  e r Pi c n i c,  Au g.  11 t h,  Ca mp  b e l l El e m e n.
By Dave Aschenbrenner, Chair

Hector Campbell

m

m

Last month I walked in the 9K for K9 fundraiser for 
Milwaukie’s K-9 unit and was reminded once again by what 
an amazing City we live in.  Have I ever mentioned how being 
involved in the Neighborhood District Association (NDA) 
has introduced me to so many wonderful people who work 
for Milwaukie and so many awesome neighbors (I’m pretty 
sure I must have at least once over these twelve or so years I’ve 
been submitting these articles)? 

Well, it was so cool to cruise over to Alberton’s parking lot 
and see lots of people I know that I hadn’t seen for awhile. 
Additionally, we had Police Officers, Cadets and Clackamas 
County Firefighters in attendance.  Then our Police Chief got 
in the Dunk Tank. Where else, I ask you, would this happen?!?  

This type of thing is one of the (many!) fringe benefits you’ll 
get from being involved with your NDA. You’ll meet your 
neighbors, City staff, Council Members, Board Members, 
and business owners, too!  Who would have thought you 
could have all this from just spending an hour and a half at a 
meeting once a month? And if you stepped up and took on 
a leadership role, you would meet even more people! Did I 
mention we need a Secretary?

So, if you’re wondering how to meet new people and perhaps 
make some new friends, consider attending our meeting next 
month. You’ll also get to learn more about the City you live 
in while dining on pizza!  What could be better than that?!?

LINWOOD

d d

No Re g u l a r Me e t i n g s Th r o u g h Su mm  e r

Hi Neighbors, on tap this month is our Annual Picnic. 
Watch your mailbox for the invitations and information, 
So mark the calendar for Aug 11th, remember to RSVP 
soon and come out and meet your neighbors.

In other Neighborhood news, the Monroe Greenway 
Planning Project will get started later this month and we 
will have updates at our regular Monthly meeting, which 
are on the second Mondays at 6:30 p.m. at the Public 
Safety Building. 

Finally we ask that you maintain your property and 
report any suspicious activity in the neighborhood to 
the police. We are the front line on crime prevention. 
Reports can be anonymous just call 503-786-7500 for 
non-emergency reports and as always call 911 if it is an 
emergency. Hope to see you at the picnic!

Island Station

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o rm  a t i o n:
	A u g u s t 20 t h,  6 :30 p .m.  Mi l w a u k i e  Gr a n g e
By Karin Power, Chair

Milwaukie is such a hubbub of terrific events in the 
summer, where to begin … well, at least with the activity 
that’s not happening in Island Station: the Spring Park Phase 
construction.  At June’s meeting, the North Clackmas Parks 
District joined us with the news that the path realignment and 
wetlands work would begin in Sept. 2014 and close the park. 
Unfortunately, due to permitting delays, that’s been kicked 
out until 2015. On the bright side, we suppose, Milwaukie 
doesn’t lose all Willamette riverfront access this summer!

Our August meeting united the Neighborhood around a 
series of pressing issues, however. Nearly a fifth of our NDA 
list came to talk about the recent road rage incident on 
19th, speeding cars, and other Neighborhood impacts from 
dramatically increased park usage while Milwaukie Bay/
Riverfront Park is closed. Chief Bartol has kept us apprised 
of the incident and thinking proactively about how to 
gather data on where and when people are racing down our 
streets. Our Neighborhood has also formed work groups to 
research traffic-calming options and others have led the way 
in teaching newer residents about park histories. Join us in 
August for reports back, and if you’re not on our list, email 
isnda.secretary@gmail.com and we will add you on.

Our ISNDA PSAC rep and I had a great time walking 
the 9K for K9 on August 19th, as well. If you missed it, you 
can still donate online at www.milwaukiepsf.org/k9walk.html 
to support police dogs Shaka and Yago (and their human 
handlers’ unit).
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Linwood
Meetings held on second Thursdays 
7 p.m., Linwood Elementary, 11909 SE Linwood Ave. 

Chair Zac Perry
email: Linwoodzp@gmail.com

Ardenwald-Johnson Creek 
Meetings held on fourth Mondays
6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grind, 9401 SE 32th Ave. 

Chair, Jeff Davis 

Neighborhood Website: www.ardenwald.org

Hector Campbell 
Meetings held on second Mondays
6:30 p.m., Public Safety Building, 3200 SE Harrison St. 
Chair, David Aschenbrenner
Neighborhood Website: www.hectorcampbellnda.org

Historic Milwaukie 
Meetings held on second Mondays 
6:30 p.m., Pond House, 2215 SE Harrison St. 
Chair, Dion Shepard
email: shepardioni@hotmail.com

Island Station 
Meetings held on first Wednesdays 
6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grange, 12015 SE 22nd Ave. 

Chair, Karin Power 
email: IslandStationNDA@gmail.com 

Lake Road 
Meetings held on second Wednesdays
6:30 p.m., Rowe Middle School, 3606 SE Lake Rd.

CoChairs Debby Patten & Vince Alvarez
email: lakeroadna@netscape.net

Lewelling 
Meetings held on second Wednesdays
7 p.m., Lewelling Elementary, 5325 SE Logus St.

Chair Bryan Trotter 
email: trottenalong@hotmail.com

SUBSCRIBE TO RECEIVE THE PILOT 
ONLINE. VISIT CITY’S WEBSITE, 
CLICK SUBSCRIPTIONS.

Which Neighborhood Do You Live In? Don’t Know? Call 503-786-7568!

THIS IS YOUR CITY NEWSLETTER!

      TAKE A LOOK INSIDE AND 	

	     SEE WHAT’S GOING ON!

23

24

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

City Events Calendar

18

26 27 28

15

19 21

August 2014

7

9:30am Milwaukie 
Center Advisory 
Board (MC)

12
5pm City Council 
Work Session, 
(MCH)

7pm City Council 
Regular 
Session, (MCH)

11

7pm City Council 
Regular Session, 
(MCH)

1

25

22

4 9

10 16

17

MCH - Milwaukie City Hall, 10722 SE Main St.
PSB - Public Safety Building, 3200 SE Harrison St.
JCB - Public Works Building, 6101 SE Johnson Creek Blvd.
MC - Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Dr.
LED - Ledding Library,10660 SE 21st Ave.
PND - Library Pond House, 2215 SE Harrison St.

8
Pond House Book Store 

11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Pond House Book Store 

11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

5:30pm Library 
Board, (PND)

13

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

5:30pm artMOB, 
(MCH)

5
6:30pm Historic 
Milwaukie NDA, 
(PND)

6:30pm Hector 
Campbell NDA, 
(PSB)

ECRWSS

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

6:30pm 
Riverfront Task 
Force, (PND)

3

6:15pm Public 
Safety Advisory 
Committee, 
(PSB)

6:30pm Planning 
Commission, 
(MCH)

6pm Citizen 
Utility Advisory 
Board, (JCB)

5:30pm Kellogg 
Good Neighbor, 
(Kellogg Plant)

6:30pm Planning 
Commission, 
(MCH) 29 30

6:30pm Design 
& Landmarks 
Committee, 
(MCH)

7:30am Parks 
& recreation 
board, (MCH)

Trivia Night 
with the Librarian

(See Page 5)

2

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

First Friday Milwaukie

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

31

Scott Park Concert 
Noon, Ledding Library

6

Scott Park Concert 
Noon, Ledding Library

Scott Park Concert 
Noon, Ledding Library

6:30pm Island 
Station NDA, 
(Grange)

Scott Park Concert 
Noon, Ledding Library

Independence Day 
City Offices Closed

5pm City Council 
Study Session, 
(MCH) Linwood Neighborhood 

Movie Under the Stars
(See Page 7)

Linwood Neighborhood 
Movie Under the Stars

(See Page 7)

Ardenwald Concert 
(See Page 5)

Ardenwald Concert 
(See Page 5)

Ardenwald Concert 
(See Page 5)

Ardenwald Concert 
(See Page 5)

Lewelling Concert
(See Page 5)

Lewelling Concert
(See Page 5)

Author Presentation: 
Tina Connolly
(See Page 5)

6:30pm Design 
& Landmarks 
Committee, 
(MCH)

Stafford Birthday 
Celebration

(See Page 5)

Astronomy for Everyone
(See Page 1)

Lewelling Concert
(See Page 5)

Foreign Film Night
(See Page 5)

Lewelling Concert
(See Page 5)

20

14


